
G.S.G.R.A. 

GRFA1ERLOSANGELES 

BAY AREA 

--
GREATER SAN DIEGO 

CAPilAL CROSSROADS 

THE 
OFFICIAL 

MEMBERSHIP 
NEWSLETTER 

APRIL 1999 



Golden State Gay Rodeo Association 
Bay Area Chapter 

PO Box 611033 San Jose, CA 95161-/033 
415.56/.9228 

GOLDEN STATE GAY RODEO 
ASSOCIATION 

BAY AREA CHAPTER 
& 

THE EAGLE TAVERN 
present 

ANNUAL 
STEAKBBQ& 

RODEO BEVERAGE 
BENEFIT 

ENTERTAINMENT 

Sunday 
APRIL 11, 1999 

3-6 PM 
$8 

Rodeo: June 18-20, 1999 

The Golden State Gay 
RodeQ Association 

4226 East 15th Street 
Long Beach, Ca 90804 

(619)293-0666 
gsgra@gsgra.org 

gsgra.org 

G.S.G.R.A. LOCAL CHAPTERS 

Greater L. A. 
8033 Sunset Blvd., Suite 41 

Los Angeles, Ca 90046 
(562)498-1675 

larodeo.com 
larodeo@larodeo.com 

Bay Area 
P.O.Box 611033 

San Jose, Ca 95161-1033 
( 415)561-9228 

http://users.aol.com/gsgra/bac98.html 

Greater San Diego 
3768 30th Street 

San Diego, Ca 92104 
(619)298-4708 

gsgra san@aol.com 

Capital Crossroads 
P.O.Box 189305 

Sacramento, Ca 95818 
(916)451-9439 

gsgra _ cc@hotmai I. com 
http://www.geocities.com/westhollywood/4909/ 

-= c::a ·-...-
CUI ·-~ c::a .._ lrl2 c::a .:a -=--~ c::a :: ~ 

~ -.:::::1 - c::a lrl2 

== l:d 
~ 

2 ~ 
CUI - &!a 

CUI ·- ~ 
~ ...-·- CUI 

~ 
u = ...-
~ 812 

~ -= ..&:: ~ 
IE-- -.:::::1 -c::a 

&!a 

~ 
..&:: 
IE--

( 
\ 

Publised Monthly by 

The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association ..... ._. ...... ._. ................................................ . 
Ncwslcllcr CoChairs 

The International Gay 
Rodeo Association 

900 East Col fax 
Denver, Co 80218 

(303)832-IGRA 
igra@ igra .com 

http ://www. igra .com Ruth llilderbrandt mamarodeo(t~aol com 

·----a:lllllilil:lllm:ll:=m:lil:l.:i::::wr~:zll and Joseph Olney rodeobrit(t~aol. com 



HOTLINE/ VOICE MAIL (619) 298-4708 
FAX: (619) 298-4709 

Email: gsgra San@aol.com 
Web Page: www.gaywired.com/gayrodeo.htm 

-------cnmumn-------SPECIAL ELECTION 

Congratulations to 
Michael "Trigger" 

Brower. 
lie was elected Chapter 

Secretary at the March a, 19~)~) 

Ccncral Membership mccling. 
Suhlllilll'tl h)' l>:.u B1at!Jiud 

MEETING TIME CHANGE 

Beginning al the April 7 meeting, the 
IC:mnal of the Ccneral Membership 
meetings will he a little dilfcrcnl. 
From 7 to 7: IS pm we will have a little 
social time lo greet old and new 
friends and gel caught up on events, 
gossip, de. The meeting itself will 
start al about 7: IS pm. 

STATE BOARD REPRESENTATIVE ELECTION 

The election IC:>r Stale Board 
Hcprcscnlatjvcs will he held al the 
April 7, 199!) General membership 
meeting. \Vhcu elected, these 
people arc respousihk lo altcud 
the Stale Board meeliugs (quarterly 
and as directed) lo voice the 
couccms of the Chapter ami its 
members lo the Stale Board <md lo 
report hack lo the Chapter 
members on the workings and 
aclious of the Stale Board. Each 
Chapter elects three Chapter ami 
two Altemale Hepresenlalives f(>r a 

term of oue year. They will be 
seated immediately IC:>IIowiug the 
Annual Stale Membership Meeting 
al the Stale Board Meeting. To be 
eligible, candidates must he actively 
aniliated with the Chapter for a 
period of al least one year prior lo 
the election. 
II" you wish lo run IC:>r Lhis ollice, 
contact any Executive Board 
member lo submit your name. 
Nominatjous will also he taken from 

I 

the lloor <>u tl1e night of the cle<'liotl. 
Suluuiucd br Dan Br::ulfonl 

I am always so PKUUU when 1 anenct one 
of our events. Remember that our goal is to 
make our guest feel as if they are at home, 
and welcome them back with open arms. 
Remember the LA Rodeo April 9-11 and of 
course our Dance Competition scheduled 
for April I Oth at the Burbank Hilton, it 
should be great fun with a lot of wonderful 
talent. Hope to see you all there. 

Lets Keep promoting rodeo and 
Membership. Take care and hope to see 
you all at LA Rodeo. 

Bill Gorman EVP 

It was spring in the old 
WeSt. The cowboys rode the still snow­
choked trails looking for cattle that survived 
the winter. As one cowboy's horse went 
around the narrow trail, it came upon a 
rattlesnake warming 
itself in the spring sunshine. The horse 
reared and the cowboy drew his six-gun to 
shoot the snake. 

CANYON TRAVEL SERVICE 
645 E. Bonita Ave. 

San Dimas, CA 91773 
Phone (909) 599-1291 

Fax (909) 599-1591 
e-mail canyontrvl@earthlink.net 

CST# 2037491-40 

Canyon Travel Service is proud to 
offer all active GSGRA Members 

5°/o Discount 
on the base fare for all tours, 
package deals, and cruises. (Base 
fare does not include taxes or port 
charges). 

Chapters and Chapter Rodeos can 
benefit too. Call for more details. 

Canyon Travel Services is owned and 
operated by GSGRA members Eloy 
Galindo and Roger Bergman 

"Holct on there, partner," satct the snal<e, 
"don't shoot. I'm an enchanted rattlesnake, 
and if you don't shoot me I'll give you any 
three wishes you want." 

The cowboy decided to take a chance. He 
knew he was safely out of the snake's 
striking range. He said, "OK, first, I'd like 
to have a face like Clark Gable, then, I'd like 
a build like Arnold Schwarzenegger, and 
finally, I'd like sexual equipment like this 
here horse I'm riding." 

The rattlesnake said, "All right, when you 
get back to the bunkhouse you'll have all 
three wishes." 

The cowboy turned his horse around and 
galloped at full speed all the way to the 
bunkhouse. He dismounted on the run and 
went straight inside to the mirror. Staring 
back at him in the mirror was the face of 
Clark Gable. He ripped the shirt off his 
back and revealed bulging, rippling 
muscles, just like Arnold Schwarzenegger's. 
Really excited now, he tore down his jeans, 
looked at his crotch and shouted, "My God, 
I was riding the mare 

LA Rodeo 
Tickets by Mail 

1967 Rolling Vista Drive, #56 
Lomita, CA 90717-3753 
(Check or Money Order made out to 
GSGRA-GLAC ONLY) 
(562)498 1675 for more details 

Vegas Update 
By: Mr. IGRA 99 
Just a couple really quick announcements 
and then a request for input. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS ... Sammy Van 
Galder, Mr. GSGRA 99, won his first 
buckle ever this weekend at the 1999 
Bighorn Rodeo (Las Vegas) in Men's Steer 
Riding. If you know Sammy, please 
congratulate him the next time you see hirn . 



uebbJe 1· reeman tool< t st place m w omen·s 
barrel racing on Saturday. That is the first 
time she brought home a blue ribbon in this 
event. You go girl! 

REQU EST FOR INPUT .. . I'm probably 
taking a huge risk by talking about the 
achievements of just these two folks when it 
seemed like every other contestant this 
weekend was from GSGRA. I tried to 
I is ten during the awards ceremony for "I st 
time stuff', but probably missed others, so 
I'm apologizing in advance. If you know of 
others, just "reply to all" and let us know. 

Going forward, here's what I'm thinking. If 
you are at a rodeo this year and you 
discover a "1st Time Win", how about 
passing it on to our email list? When you 
get home just craft an email and send it to . 
BAC-List@gsgra.org and then we'll all be m 
the loop. 

I think it would be really cool if we could 
list all of our competitors and how they do 
at the rodeos they attend, but that's probably 
a bigger fish (Is it Larry?) 

Thanks, 
Doug 

RODEO RULE INTERPRETATION 
Rule II, Section I 0, Paragraph C 

At their January 15, 1999 meeting in 
Phoenix Arizona, the Trustees interpreted 
this Rule to mean: 

"The additional late entry fee is $10.00 per 
event for the weekend for a maximum of 

Cfh£ 'J'1£nch 
'Jfow£'1 c!Ma'1k£t 

~ t uu.uu ana that neaamg ana neetmg m 
Team Roping is considered as one event." 

I.G .R.A. By-laws and Standing Rules 
It is not too early to start thinking about 
proposals to change Bylaws, Standing Rules 
or Dance Competition Rules. Changes must 
be submitted to the respective Committee 
Chairs no later than May 30, 1999. 
Although there is no requirement to submit 
proposed changes in advance to any other 
Committee it would be helpful. 

Contact IGRA for more information or a 
full list ofiGRA Committee Chairs and 
contact information is available from 
GSGRA by e-mail or snail mail. 

Makes Sense to Me .... 
A herd of buffalo can move only as fast as 
the slowest buffalo. When the herd is 
hunted, it is the slowest and weakest ones at 
the back that are killed first. This natural 
selection is good for the herd as a whole, 
because the general speed and health of the 
whole group keeps improving by the regular 
killing of the weakest members. 

In much the same way, the human brain can 
only operate as fast as the slowest brain 
cells. Excessive intake of alcohol, we all 
know, kills brain cells, but naturally it 
attacks the slowest and weakest brain cells 
first. In this way, regular consumption of 
beer eliminates the weaker brain cells, 
making the brain a faster and more efficient 
machine. That's why you always feel 
smarter after a few beers. 

MEMBER 
BENEFIT: 
Cat·d Canying 

G.S.G.R.A. 

FLORIST & ANTIQUES 

1439 University Avenue 
San Diego, CA 92103 

RICK HUNTER (619) 260-0531 

Membct·s receive 
a 10% Discount 
on all goods and 
services with the 
exception of out 

of town wit·e 
orders. 

Philip W. Baldwin, DDS 

It is with much sadness that we 
must report the passing of a good 
friend. Philip W. Baldwin, DDS, 
former President of the Greater San 
Diego Chapter, passed away on 
Sunday, March 21, 1999. 

Phil was born and raised in 
Iowa and received his Doctor of Dental 
Surgery (DDS) degree from the 
University of Iowa. He was 
commissioned as a lieutenant in the US 
Naval Reserve serving aboard the USS 
Constellation for two years and was 
stationed for one year at the Treasure 
Island Naval Station in San Francisco. 

After his discharge from the 
navy, Phil moved to San Diego and 
never left. He opened his own practice 
in Pacific Beach and eventually moved 
to the Clairemont/Bay Park where he 
remained until he retired in 1992. 

Phil was a Member of the 
American Dental Association, the 
California Dental Association and the 
San Diego County Dental Society. He 
participated in the creation of the 
Greater San Diego Business 

. Association (GSDBA) and was a 
charter board member of GSDBA and 
served on the board for five years. 

Phil was an active member of 
the BJ's Cloggers dance performance 
group in the 1980s and a charter 
member of the San Diego Chapter of 
the Golden State Gay Rodeo 
Association. As a member of our 
association, he served in various 
positions including three years as 
chapter president. During his 
presidency, the chapter and its rodeo 
grew into be a very successful , 

philanthropic, fundraising 
organization, able to raise and 
distribute up to $20,000 annually to 
AIDS service organizations. 

For GSGRA statewide he 
served as the administrative vice­
president for one year and animal 
concerns committee chair for two 
years where he effectively advocated 
for abuse protection for rodeo animal 
participants. He was twice a delegate 
to the IGRA annual convention 

Phil believed in service and 
gave of himself for the betterment of 
others, our association, our 
community, and so much more. 

Memorial contributions may 
be made in Phil's name to the 
GSDBA Foundation Student 
Scholarship Fund (296-4543) and to 
the San Diego Human Dignity 
Foundation (685-700 I). 

A memorial service in the 
memory of Dr. Baldwin will be held on 
Saturday, Aprill7, 1999 at 12:30 PM 
at the Metropolitan Community 
Church. The service will be open to 
the public and followed by a reception. 

At this sad time we ask that 
you keep Phil's partner in life, Ellis 
Rose, in your prayers and in your 
hearts. May our friendship bring him 
comfort and strength. 



THE WEB REALLY 
DOES WORK!! 
The past few days the e-mail network has 
been buzzing with horse owner/members 
expressing their concerns regarding the 
IGRA rules about health and coggins 
certificate. Mr. Pres. heard you and here is 
his reply . 

Dear Members, 
I have heard your concerns on this issue and 
would be more than happy to present your 
case to IGRA. As you all know, rule 
changes are made at the annual Convention 
and as your State President and Delegate to 
IGRA Convention I will make it my 
business to represent you on this issue. 

I will need you input for the wording for the 
proposed rule changes and the pros/cons. 
Please forward you concerns, comments and 
suggestion by e-mail (ropinride@aol.com) 
or by mail to our Long Beach address. 

Craig Rouse, GSGRA President 

WANNAPLAY? 
"Game Night" hosted by Java Jazz Espresso 
Bar at 2105 19th Street.... at the comer of D 
and 19th. The current dates are April 16th 
and April 30, May 14th and May 28th all 
from 7-!0pm. More Dates to be announced. 
A $2.00 minimum donation will include 
I 0% off drinks and an opportunity to meet 

others m our commumty. Proceeds tlenetJt 
Kern Lifeline Project's FREE HIV and 

AIDS Education, Prevention Outreach and 
Case Management Services. 

Most games, (except Bingo) are of an adult 
theme and you may also bring your favorite 
game of choice. Children are welcome, 
parential discretion is advised, and they 
should bring their own games. There will be 
a separate game area and child care can be 
provided .... Please call and let us know so 
arrangements can be made. 

For additional information you may call the 
Lifeline at 661-324-3262 or email 
Sunnie@frazmtn.com 

Hope to see you all. Sunnie Rose 

"WANTED!! A FEW GOOD MEN AND 
WOMEN TO HELP PRODUCE A FUN 
EVENT" 

As always its that time of year again . We 
are all in need of Volunteers to assist us in 
producing this years Rodeos. If you have an 
interest please contact your local Chapter, 
addresses and phone numbers are in the 
Chute. 

Remember that without your help we could 
not put on these wonderful events for our 
guest to enjoy. 

Group South Bay 
Each OHice Independently Owned and Operated 

Bob Stanfill 
~Hn~~il:bob(Dbobstanfill.com 

http:J/wNN.bobstanfill.com 

19200 Stevens Creek Blvd, Ste 210 
Cupertino, California 95014 

Direct Line: (408) 246-3562 
Toll Free: (800) 969·LIST 

' 

a move .. ..... 

Call 

Me!!! 

FREE One Year Home Warrantee for Members ofG.S.G.R.A. 

IGreater San Diego Chapter- April19991 
I 

KICKER's and The San Diego Chapter of ISIM 
present 

"BOOTS AND BRIBFS" 
Contest & Auction 
A DSDU FVNDUISEI\ 

. 0 IOVB maloots a~ llifB r.ttest ld A11e • 

" ~:at starts Dolan 1118' Ill Wllkend then~ 
~me~ lown to Ill's 

for an il hvoritB at a IW time ~ t11t1 year. 
Watch good looking Women & Men show off their stuff for a good cause. 

Part beauty pageant Part talent show All for fun. 
Show your favorite how much you like them by bidding for their "briefs". 

T earn up with other people so your group's bid can be the highest. 

If vou're Interested In being a contestant contact the 
San Diego Rodeo omce Hotline at 619 298-4708 

Friday, April 30 1 999 
9:00 to 11:00 P.M. 

at KICKER's San Diego 



fGreater San Diego Chapter - Apri11993 

VENDORS 

A'ITENTI< >N ANYONE TIIAT 
WOl JLD LIKE TO BE A 

VENIH>H AT TilE 199!J SAN 
DH:c;o HODEO 

II is not to early lo put 111 your 
application lo rese1ve Vewlor spare al 
the lkl Mar Fairgrouwls and the 
Marrioll Mission Valley hold for the 
I !I! I!) San Diego Hodeo. 

II" you arc iulcreslcd, ronlarl Angie al 
( Iii !J) ~NH-1.70H cxl. 225H. Leave your 
n;unc, telephone lllllllbcr awl mailing 
address awl she will gel you the 
inlimualiou you ueed. 

Suhuullcd hy Augu: Blumer 

MEMBER DISCOUNTS 

Don't forgcl, your GSGHA 
membership entitles you lo the 
li>llowing discounts: 

I 0~ oil al !lam burger Ma1y's, San 
Diego! 
I 0% offal Boot Bam Stores! 
I 0% olf al Boot World! (with card 
available al SD Chapter ollirc) 
20% olf al Fiddler's Green 
Hcslauranl! 

If you know or any other discouuls, 
please let the Member Discount 
Commillcc know about them. 

Suhmiucd hy jouad1aJ1 llcwll'll 

There are still Chapter and Rodeo Committee Chairperson and Assistant 
Chairperson positions open. Contact the Executive Board if you interested. 

--------------~·~-------------­
Apr 6 7 PM 
Apr 7 7 PM 
Apr9-11 
Apr21 7PM 
Apr 30 9 PM 

DATES FOR APRIL 1999 
Board Meeting 
General Membership Meeting 
Los Angeles Rodeo 15, Los Angeles, CA 
Rodeo Roundtable Meeting 
BOOTS and BRIEFS Contest at KICKER's 

------------~~~·------------
May 4 7 PM 
May 5 7 PM 
May 19 7 PM 
May 22-23 

DATES FOR MAY 1999 
Board Meeting 
General Membership Meeting 
Rodeo Roundtable Meeting 
Long Beach Pride 

·' 

----------~~~----------

t 
I MEMBER5HIP •••• 

Every month the Membership 
Committee processes hundreds of pieces of 
data. We add new members to the rolls, 
update records for renewals, track address 
and phone numbers changes etc., etc., etc. 

When all that is done we start 
printing reports. We report to each Chapter, 
our State Officers, IGRA, our Trustee etc., 
etc., etc. 

When all that is done we put 
together the newsletter and mail one to 
every GSGRA member and every IGRA 
Association. All this takes about two weeks 
and a half so no sooner are we finished with 
one month but it's time to get started on the 
next. (Or so it seems!) 

Of all the stuff we create there is 
nothing more important that the report that 
fits neatly into the bottom half of this page. 
We all need to be aware of the trends in 
membership numbers. The first part of the 
report shows the movement in membership 

Greater L.A. 
Bay Area 
San Diego 
Capital Crossroads 
Non Affilated 
Total 

Greater L.A. 
Bay Area 
San Diego 
Capital Crossroads 
NonAffilated 
Total 

Greater L.A. 
Bay Area 
San Diego 
Capital Crossroads 
Non Affilated 
Total 

Start 
3/1/99 

113 
83 

92 
33 

21 

342 

7/1198 

117 

71 
Ill 

36 
29 

364 
111/99 

112 
74 

105 
31 
22 

344 

Expired 
3/31/99 

26 
9 
11 

4 
50 

8/1198 

118 
74 
108 
33 
27 

360 

211199 

107 

69 

99 
29 
18 
322 

~tatlstlcs tast month and tne second snows 
the monthly totals for the past year. We will 
publish this report as often as possible in the 
future . We hope you will find it interesting 
and inspirational. 

*************** 

Tk ~ ~ d.t ~"' U....wt>W. 4 

WWW.GSGRA.ORG 
And new members can learn all 
about us there and print out 

membership applications forms. 

Hint. Hint!!! 

*************** 

Never forget. GSGRA is not 

someone else's responsibility. 
It is your Association and your 

responsibility. 

New 

2 

911198 

Ill 

77 

101 
30 

25 

344 
3/1199 

113 

83 

92 

33 
21 

342 

Renewals Transfers 

11 
5 

11 

2 

4 

33 

10/1198 

109 
73 
104 

31 
24 

341 
411199 

98 

80 
92 

36 
21 

327 

0 

ll/1198 

107 
79 
109 
29 

22 

346 
511199 

0 

End 
4/1/99 

98 

80 

92 

36 
21 

327 

1211198 

108 
75 
103 
28 
22 

336 

611199 

0 



8033 Sunst>t Blvd., Suitt> 41 LA 90046 (562) 498-1675 
http://www.larodeo.com larodt>o@larodeo.com 

GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER 

Rodeo 15's a Happenin' Thing! 
Well, it's finally rodeo time in Los 

Angeles! Our rodeo has the reputation 
around the circuit as being a rodeo not to be 
missed, and once again this year, we'll live 
up to our reputation. 

The rodeo committee has worked 
hard all year to put on a great rodeo, and of 
course, this year will as great as ever. 

Of course, by the time you read 
this, you'll most likely have already made 
your reservations, volunteered for your 
favorite behind-the-scenes job and/or 
registered as a participant in the events. The 
rodeo may even have already happened. 

But just in case you're reading this 

in the first week in April, and you haven't 
made your reservations, it's time to call the 
Hilton reservation number at 1-800-
HIL TONS to reserve your hotel room. Be 
sure and ask for the GSGRA rate. If you 
haven't volunteered, be sure you email 
Lenore at comedancn@aol.com or call a 
club officer for her phone number. 

And of course, let your family and 
friends know! If you haven't spread the 
word about the great fun to be had at our 
rodeos, now's the time! Let 'em know about 
our web site at www.larodeo.com where 
they can find out all the pertinent 
information. 

Chapter Elections Coming Soon! 
Steve Leigeber who is serving as 

nominations chair for the chapter's annual 
elections, informs us he's still needing and 
welcoming nominees for the many chapter 
offices that help make our chapter one of the 
best. In particular, he's looking for nominees 
for the posts of President, Administrative 
Vice President, Vice President for Rodeo 
Operations, Secretary and Treasurer, but all 
the other posts are also open to nominations. 

Many of our current officers are 
still undecided about running again, so this 
is a perfect opportunity to make your mark 
You can help decide how your rodeo is to be 
run and what activities we should be 

involved in as a chapter. You're welcome to 
nominate yourself or your buddy. 

There's not much time, though. 
Steve will be accepting nominations for the 
above posts only until the chapter's April 
meeting on April 24. Be sure you're there to 
make sure your buddy or you are nominated 
to the chapter post of your choice. 

To make a nomination, call Steve 
at 714 534-9221 or e-mail him at 
/arodeo@larodeo. com. 

Elections will be at the June 
meeting. 

Submissions to the newsletter are welcome (subject to editing for space or content) by the 15th of 
each month . Email to newsletter@bidstrup.com or mail to Box 265, Perris, CA, 92572. All published 
materials, including the chapter logo, "LA Rodeo" logo and posters, newsletter, "LARODEO.COM" 
and website contents are Copyright© 1998 GSGRA-L.A., a California non-profit corporation . Any 
use without prior permission is a violation of copyright law. 
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lots of fun in las Vegas! 
The Nevada Gay Rodeo 

Association had it's 41
h annual Big Horn 

Rodeo over the weekend of March 4-6, and 
by all accounts, it was a big success. 

As usual, your chapter was well 
represented The GSGRA state delegation 
included as many L.A. chapter members as 
any other chapter, and many chapter 
members were a part of the rodeo, both in 
the arena and working behind the scenes as 
volunteers. Several were even seen in the 
Royalty Chorus, singing the Canadian 
National Anthem! 

The weather was less than 
cooperative, with a stiff, chilly wind on 
Saturday and a cold breeze on Sunday, but 
that didn ' t deter our many champion 
cowboys from turning in winning 
performances. Congratulations to our many 
chapter members who brought home buckles 
and ribbons. 

Of course a big part of any 
successful rodeo is the entertainment, and a 
new venue at the Alexis Park Resort 
contributed to the great time had by the 
many L.A. members who traveled to Glitter 
Gulch. 

State and Chapter Board Meetings 
State and L.A. Chapter board meetings will 
be held in Long Beach in May. As always, I you're welcome and encouraged to attend. 

Check with David Medzerian for details. 

Your Chance To Ride In long Beach Pride 
If you'd like to ride your horse in a 

pride festival parade and show off your 
pride at being a part of gay rodeo, now's 
your chance. Your chapter has elected to be 
included in the Long Beach Pride parade on 
May 22. Call David Medzerian for details. 

Unfortunately, L.A. Pride this year 
happens the same weekend as the Bay Area 
rodeo, so due to the conflict, the chapter has 
elected to not participate in the L.A Pride 
parade this year. Hopefully next year we 
can be a part of L.A.'s great pride parade and 
festival. 

Travel Discounts Added to Member Benefits 
One of the great things about being a member of the Golden State Gay Rodeo 

Association is the fact that members are entitled to all kinds of discounts at various merchants 
around the state. Your GSGRA membership card is a card with clout- you can now get discounts 
on clothing, restaurant meals, car rentals and now even travel! 

( Canyon Travel Service in San Dimas is offering GSGRA members a 5% discount on 
tours, package deals and cruises. For airfares, car rentals and hotel rooms that are not a part of a 
package deal, Canyon Travel will donate 3% of the base fare to the member's chapter. . 

For certified officials working at a GSGRA rodeo, Canyon will donate 6% of thetr base 
fare on airline and car rentals to the hosting chapter if the chapter purchases the tickets or 
reimburses the officials for their travel. 

This is a great way to help your chapter raise funds for the rodeo. Contact Canyon Travel 
Service at 645 East Bonita Ave., San Dimas, CA 91773. Phone: (909) 599-1291 Fax: (909) 599-
1591. Call them Toll Free: (877) TAKE TRIP [825-3874] outside the San Dimas calling area. 

L.A. NEWS - APRIL, 1 999 



CALENDAR 
========= 

April 9-11 

Apri124 
10AM 

MayS 

June 5 
10AM 

June 18-20 

June 25-27 

APRIL 

L.A. RODEO 15 
THE BIGGEST RODEO AND THE 
WILDEST PARTIES ON THE 
CIRCUIT! 

CHAPTER MEETING 
The Village, Los Angeles 

MAY 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 
In conjunction with the GSGRA 
State Board Meeting. 
Long Beach 

JUNE 

ANNUAL MEETING OF 
MEMBERS and CHAPTER 
ELECTIONS 
The Center, Long Beach 

Bay Area Rodeo 
San Jose, CA 

Heartland Rodeo 
Omaha, NE 

DIRECTORY 
PRESIDENT 
David Medzerian 
562-436-1810 

davidm@link.freedom. com 
VICE PRESIDENTS 
Administration 
Amy Griffin 
323-661-2569 

Amy@lacap.com 
Rodeo Operations 
Steve Creber 
562-624-1011 

screber@usa.net 
SECRETARY 
Lenore Mankoff 

ComeDancn@aol.com 
TREASURER 
Thorn Brennan 
323-256-7868 

Tbngrende/@aol. com 
STATE BOARD 
Representatives 
Thorn Brennan 
Kevin Weeks 
Mike DeYonker 
Alternates 
Steve Creber 
Ruth Hilderbrandt 
COMMITIEES 
By-Laws Mike DeYonker 
Events 
Sue Downing, Connie Risch 
Membership Ruth Hilderbrandt 
Taxes Thorn Brennan 
Records D.J . Simmons 
Webgirl Mark Jensen 
Newsletter Scott Bidstrup 
newsletter@bidstrup. com 
RODEO COMMITIEE 
Logistics Paul Thompson 
bigpaul@iname.com 
Rodeo Director Tracy Keiper 
eatonkeiper@earthlink. net 

Volunteer Chair Lenore Mankoff 
Entertainment Chair Scott 
Hildebrandt 
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Captial Crossroads PO BOX 189305 Sacramento CA 95818 

916.978.4040 http://www.gsgra.org/cc 
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"l"'l n1_AT's THE CHATTER? 
VV The BigHorn Rodeo in Las Vegas was one to remember. There were several 

events of note: Sammy VanGa/der won his first buckle in Steer Riding, with 
great performances in his other events, and 8 plus stitches to prove it! Alex Waller also 
showed her stuff, but unfortunately her souvenir was on her chin - a beauty of a black and 
blue spot! Annie Kinney also performed well, especially considering she had one eye on 

• the stands to see if "mother-to-be" Nena was just holding her breath or holding it in! I 
understand that Herb Smith was there too, but who knows? Was it really working in the 
rodeo as assistant chute coordinator that kept him occupied or did something catch his eye 
as well, so as to keep him in at night? With that kind of activity, it will be hard to wait 
until LA to see what stories emerge! 

The work on our rodeo continues to develop as we approach that magic date, August 20. 
Mike Silva continues to work on corporate sponsorship as we now are entering that phase 
of spending money. The contracts with the stock contractor, rodeo grounds, and hotel 
have all been signed and deposits made. Jeff Bosacki has developed great sources of 
volunteers, with commitments of assistance from the NAMES Project, Valley Bears, and 
Paul Crouch on behalf to the court system, CGNIE. to name a few. We will have 
information and request forms for entertainment coming out from Scott Singer, in the 
May issue of the Chute. In the mean time, if you have a particular interest please contact 
the committee chairs below: 
II' Arena Grounds 
II' Hotel 
a Corporate Sponsorship 

Security 
Entertainment 
Vendors 

II' 
II' 
II' 
II' Volunteers 
II' Finance 

Dates: August 20-22, 1999 

Sammy Van Galder: 916-737-7610 
Mark Marshall: 916-451-9439 
Mike Silva: 916-454-3875 
Mark Marshall: 916-451-9439 
Scott Singer: 818-772-0561 or hotline 
Sammy Van Galder: 916-737-7610 
JeffBosacki: 916-978-4040 
Bill Hause: 916-649-3826 

Location: Hotel: Heritage Hotel and Convention Center 
800-972-EXPO or 916-929-7900 



May 
I --SPECIAL EVENT AT FACES starting at 8pm. Watch for a special mailing or 

call the hot line for details. 
8-9 -- State Board Meeting and Annual Convention, Long Beach, hosted by GLAC, 

call chapter hotline for details. 8-9 -- State Board Meeting and Annual 
Convention, Long Beach, hosted by GLAC, call chapter hotline for details . 

15 --Capital Crossroads 3rd Annual Barn Dance, sponsored by Coors, starting at 
3pm. at the ranch of Bruce and George. To include a barbecue, country dancing 
with a special guest DJ from Southern California, and special entertainment by 
BillBoard artist Mark Weigle. Call the chapter hotline for details or watch the 
May Chute. 

18 --Rodeo meeting 7pm at Marshall's, 6054 351
h Ave. 451-9439. 

22 --Chapter "Last Saturday of the Month", C&W dancing at Faces (20th and K 
St.), 7:30pm. 

29-31 --Country Western weekend at Edgewater Resort. Details TBA. 

June 
13 -- Rodeo and Chapter meeting I pm. Nominations for next year's officers will be 

taken at chapter meeting. Location TBA. 
26 --Chapter "Last Saturday of the Month", C&W dancing at Faces (20th and K 

St.), 7:30pm. 

M EMBERSHIP 

Let's all welcome our new members Dan Self and Nyanza Turner. Hope to 
see you at one of our next meeting and events! Please remember to send in 

your renewal promptly so as to keep up on chapter activities and to remain on the Chute's 
mailing list. 

Capital Crossroads 
PO BOX 189305 
Sacramento CA 95818 
916-451-9439 

www.gsgra.org/cc 

WEBSITE 
http ://www.gsgra.org/cc 

NEW HOTLINE NUMBER 
916-978-4040 

Income 

GSGRA, Inc 
Profit and Loss 

February 1999 

David Watkins Memorial Fund 
Interest Income 

David Watkins 
Money Market Acct 
Rodeo Sanction 

Total Interest Income 

Membership Income 
Membership Dues 

Memberships New 
Memberships Renewal 
Membership Dues - Other 

Total Membership Dues 

Total Membership Income 

Total Income 

Expense 
Buckle Sponsorships 
DWMF Contestant Expenses 
General Administrative 

Banking 
Return Hems 
Service Charges 

Total Banking 

Meeting Expenses 
Board Travel 

Total Meeting Expenses 

Telephone 

Feb'91 

120.00 
~.00 

2,115.00 

ZD.17 

1.46 
0.45 

44.86 

46.n 

2,EOO.OO 

2,EOO.OO 

75.00 
42.66 

2,006.94 

200.00 
888.50 

117.66 

752.00 

752.00 

53.79 ---
Total General Administrative 

Membership 
Postage 

Total Membership 

Taxes 
State 

Total Taxes 

Uncategorlzed Expenses 

Total Expense 

Net Income 

923.45 

200.00 

200.00 

10.00 

10.00 

0.00 

2,321 .95 

584.99 
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GSGRA, Inc 
Balance Sheet· Fiscal Year Ending 

As of February 28, 1999 

ASSETS 
Current Assets 

Checking/Savings 
WFB - David Watkins Fund 
WFB -General Operating 
WFB - Savings 
WFB Rodeo Sanction 

Total Checking/Savings 

Accounts Receivable 
Accounts Receivable 

Total Accounts Receivable 

Total Current Assets 

other Assets 
Equipment 

Total other Assets 

TOTAL ASSETS 

LIABILITIES & EQUITY 
Equity 

Opening Bal Equity 
Retained Earnings 
Net Income 

Total Equity 

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 

Feb 28, '99 

485.22 
1,358.82 
2,0C003 

25,470.45 

~.214.52 

8,241.58 

8,241.58 

38,4!56.10 

2.~7.28 

2.~7.28 

40,763.38 

42,392.48 
-2,610.00 

960.00 

<(),763.38 

40,763.38 

Afarmer buys a brand new stud rooster for his chicken coop. The young rooster 
walks over to the old rooster "Ok, old fellow its time to retire." 

The old rooster says, "You can't handle all these chickens look at what it did to me!" 

The young rooster replies, "Now, don't give me a hassle about this. Time for the old to step 
aside and the young to take over, so take a hike." 

The old rooster says, "Aw, c'mon ... just let me have the two old hens over in the corner. I 
won't bother you." 
The young rooster says "Scram! Beat it! You're washed up! I'm taking over." 

So, the old rooster says to the young rooster, "I'll tell you what young fellow. I'll have a 
race with you around the farmhouse. Whoever wins gets domain of the chicken coop." 

The young rooster says, "You know I'm going to beat you, old man, so just to be fair I'm 
going to give you a head start." 
They line up in back of the farm house, get a chicken to cluck "GO" and the old rooster 
takes off running. About 15 seconds later the young rooster takes off after him. They round 
the front of the farm house and the young rooster is only 5 inches behind the old rooster 
and gaining fast. The farmer, sitting on the porch, looks up, sees what's going on, grabs his 
shotgun and BOOM! He blows the young rooster to bits. 

He sadly shakes his head and says, "Dammit, third gay rooster I bought this week!" 

HOW TO HAVE YOUR ARTICLE OR AD PUBLISHED IN 

The Chute 
G.S.G.R.A. would be pleased to include your article, announcement, advertisement or 
other relevant submission in The Chute. We will do so at no charge, subject to space 
availability and where ever possible we will assist with typesetting and layout. 
Electronically submitted articles and camera ready ad layouts that confirm to our 
mechanics will be given preference. 

ARTICLES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS An article or announcement is a 
text only submission that we can incorporate with other articles in The Chute. We will 
typeset these articles and choose fonts and styles of presentation to fit with the overall 
look of our publication. The following options are available to you. We heavily favor 
the first option. 

Submit your article: 
l. as text within an e-mail (not a file attached to an e-mail). 
2. as a text file produced in MS Word 6.0 or 7.0 format, attached to an e­

mail or on a disc by regular mail. Please do not format in titles, headers, 
graphics etc. as we have to strip these and reformat your item to fit in with 
other articles in The Chute. We request that you submit text only. 

3. as typed hard copy by regular mail. 

ADVERTISMENTS An advertisement is usually fully formatted and 
camera ready and may include graphics, pictures etc. We will accept ads that conform 
to the following mechanics. Non conforming submissions may be modified. If you are 
not familiar with this process, simply fit your ad inside a rectangle in one of the sizes 

shown below. You may submit your ad in hard copy or fully formatted to our 

mechanics using MS Publisher 2.o or Word 6.0 or 7.0. 

Our actual page size is 5 \1, inches wide by 8 \1, inches high. A Y. inch clear border is 
required, no bleeds therefore the actual mechanics are: 

Full Page: 5" X 8" 
Quarter Page: 5" x I %" or 

Half Page: 

Quarter Page: 

5" X 3 %" 
2 lf4" X 4" 

DEAD LINES Our deadline is absolute. We must receive your 

submission no later than the 20111 of the month for consideration for the 

following months newsletter. 

SEND YOUR SUBMISSIONS TO: 
E-mail: 
mcm bersh i p@gsgra.org 

Regular Mail: 
G.S.G.R.A. I Newsletter 
4226 East 15 111 Street 
Long Beach, Ca 90804 I 



Profit and Loss Fiscal Year Ending 
February 1999 

Feb'99 Mar '98 - Feb '99 

EASTER SUNDAY - April 4th 
Income 

Dance Contest 
David Watkins Memorial Fund 
Interest Income 
Membership Income 
Merchandise Sale 
state Convention 

Total Income 

Expense 
Buckle Sponsorships 
Dance Contest Expenses 
DWMF Contestant Expenses 
General Administrative 
IGRA Convention 
Membership 
Mr Ms Miss 
Professional Fees 
State Convention Expenses 
Taxes 
Uncategorlzed Expenses 

Total Expense 

Net Income 

0.00 
23)17 

46.77 
2,63J.OO 

0.00 
0.00 

2,006.94 

250.00 
0.00 

888.50 
923.45 

0.00 
250.00 

0.00 
0.00 
0 .00 

10.00 
0.00 

2,321 .95 

584.99 

:nl.OO 
63).17 
681 .50 

14,756.00 
12.00 

720.00 

17,(H3.67 

EX50.00 
544.01 
888.50 

4,017.31 
2,670.00 
4,417.46 

372.50 
455.00 

1,294.00 
810.00 

0.00 

16,118.77 

980.90 

Join the chapter at Lin Daugherty's for a potluck, Easter-egg hunt, duck 
herding, riding instructions and who knows what else! As most of you know Lin is full of 
surprises, not to mention the latest in humorous stories! This will start at I PM, but a 
short service will be offered, for those interested, by our own Chapter Chaplain, Bill 
Hause. There will be a flier mailed, but call the hotline for details. 

LA RODEO KICK-OFF PARTY- April 8th 

Join us for a special fundraiser as Capital Crossroads kicks otT the 
LA rodeo with its own version of fun! To be held at The Hyperion (Woody's), 2810 
Hyperion Blvd, LA (Silverlake) at 9pm. The first 25 paid admissions will receive a free 
Sierra Stampede Rodeo Pin. YES - THE PINS ARE HERE! Cover is $2 with drink 
specials and entertainment by Mr. GSGRA, Sammy VanGalder and the Kountry Knight 
Cloggers. 

Revenue vs Expenses and Budget Comparison Fiscal Year Ending 
March 1998 through February 1999 

S PECIAL NOTE -April 18th 

At chapter meeting, the chapter will be electing State Board of Directors 
representatives for GSGRA's 1999-2000 year. Those nominated are: Chuck Valdes, Billy 
Hughes, Lin Daugherty, Herb Smith, and Dean B. If you are interested in being 
nominated, or know of someone you wish to nominate, please call Marshall at 451-9439. 

Mar '98 - Feb '99 
Income 

Dance Contest 
:nl.OO David Watkins Memorial Fund 
63).17 Interest Income 
681.50 Membership Income 

14,756.00 Merchandise Sale 
Reserve Funds 12.00 

0.00 State Convention 
720.00 

Total Income 17,(H3.67 
Expense 

Buckle Sponsorships 
EX50.00 Dance Contest Expenses 
544.01 DWMF Contestant Expenses 
888.50 Education 0.00 General Administrative 

4,017.31 iGRA Convention 
Membership 2,670.00 

Merchandise 4,417.46 

Mr MsMiss 0.00 
372.50 Professional Fees 
455.00 state Convention Expenses 

1,294.00 Taxes 
uncategorlzed Expenses 810.00 

0.00 
Total Expense 

16,118.77 

Net Income 980.90 

Budget 

975.00 
1,200.00 

744.00 
15,12000 

1,200.00 
500.00 

1,000.00 

20,739.00 

oco.oo 
500.00 

2,000.00 
4,704.00 
2,500.00 
5,100.00 
1,450.00 

500.00 
385.00 

1,200.00 
1,800.00 

20,739.00 

0.00 

$ Over Budget 

-675.00 
-500.83 

"
62

·
50 

cALENDAR -364.00 
-1,188.00 

-500.00 
____ -_280_ .00_. April 

-3,639.33 4 

7 
50.00 . 8 
44.01 

-2,000.00 
-686.70 18 
170.00 

-682.54 24 -1,450.00 
-127.00 24 

70.00 24 
94.00 

-900.00 

-4,620.23 

980.90 

--Annual Chapter Easter Egg Hunt. See above for details. 
-- Tri-fold folding party 7pm at Mike Silva's 454-3875 
-- Greater Los Angeles Rodeo Kick-off party hosted by and for Capital 
Crossroads Sierra Stampede, 9:00 PM at Woody's Hyperion 323-660-1503 or 
chapter Hotline for details. 
-- Rodeo and Chapter Meeting, location at Joseph's Town and Country at 
I :30pm. Come at Noon and join us for brunch! 1454 Del Paso Blvd. 
-- Rough Stock class -call Sammy at the Hotline for details. 
-- CGNIE Coronation, chapter needs volunteers to carry flags . 
--Chapter "Last Saturday of the Month", C&W dancing at Faces (20th and K 
St.), 7 :30pm. 



BAY AREA CHAPTER 

Words From The BAC President ... 

Hello BAC Members: 

It's that time of year again. We're gearing up for our gth Annual Bay Area Chapter 
Rodeo. WOW! Many of you have been involved with the rodeos before. Some of you 
are new to the experience. It's always a ton of fun. We could use all the help we can 
get in many different areas. Tell us your expertise and we can find something for you to 
assist on. It takes a lot of work to produce the rodeo, but it's always worth the effort. 
Please join me and contact any of the Rodeo Team members below to volunteer. 

• Rodeo Grounds: 

• Hotel Director: 

• Buckles and Banners: 

• Advertisement/Program: 

• Event Director/Vendors: 

TerryLee email Texas 7t@aol.com 
Doug Graff e-mail MRJGRA99@aol.com 
Bill Gonnan e-mail BiiiGBAC@~ol.com or 
Bob Pulliam e-mail Pulliam lOl@aol.com 
Ti Dietschak e-mail tjd@appsig.com 
Ctaig Rouse e-mail Ropinride@aol.com 

Our regular monthly chapter meeting and Rodeo Roundtable have been combined until 
after the Rodeo. I hope to see you at the meetings. Please Check out our Voicemail 
number ( 415 561-9228). Thanks to TJ he updates with all the latest information. 

Thanks in advance for the time and energy you give our association. Remember we 
have the Eagle Beer Bust April 11th. Contact Brian, e-mail Briman 1160@aol.com, or 
Mike, MikeGSGRA@aotcom to VOLUNTEER. 

Bill Gorman 
BAC President 

Bingo News 

Bingo Committee: Brian Syth - Co Chair - email at Brim an 1160@aol.com 
Mike Barela Co Chair - email at Mikegsgra@aol.com 
Bob Pulliam 
Doug Graff 
Adrian Arteche 

Please get in touch with these hard working folks and join them for some fun times at the bingo 
games. It's always a great time, and volunteers are always needed, and appreciated. 

Fun Things About to Happen 

April 7'" - Community Bingo at the San Jose Hyatt. Doors open at 7:00PM. 

April 9-11 . The world famous LA Rodeo and Dance Competitions. Cheer our chapter members 
on at the rodeo ewnts AND the dance competition, 

April II'" The lllJGE always fun, annual BBQ & Beer Bust at the incomparable SF Eagle 
Tavern. All the fun stprts at 2:00PM. Who knows when it ends? 

April 18' 11 New Member Meet & Greet, Everyone meet at Bill Gorman's house to welcome the 
new chaptt:r members. The BBQ begins at 12:00, and don't forget your swimsuit! Call the 
hotline for th latest details and directions. 

Apri l 25'" By popular demand, the Annual Bowi-A-Thon at Saratoga Bowl in San Jose. Check 
the hotli ne lor details. 

Coming soon The Two-Stepping into Spring Dance Party 

BINGO! 
BINGO games are held every Wednesday at the Hyatt San Jose. 

Chapter Meetings 

THURSDAY April 15th - Chapter Meeting & Rodeo Roundtable 
San Jose Hyatt at 7:00PM 

Everyone is welcome, and needed! 
TI IURSDA Y April 29th- Rodeo Roundtable- Location to be announced- check hotline. 

BAC Contacts 

President Dill Gorman (BiiiGBAC@aol.com) Executive VP: Brian Syth (Brimanll60@aol.com) 
yp Rodeo ()lit t MIHHII Tcrrylee Allert (Texas7t@aol.com) Secretary. CJ Jasgur (XCJ@Home.com) 
Treasurer Adrian Arteche (Adrian_Arteche@yahoo.comMembership Coor.. Gregg Harvey (gharvey646@aol.com) 
Rodeo Cvctl l 1 ht•, ltll (' raig Rouse (ropinride@aol.com) Newsletter . Jabby Lowe (Jabbyd@aol.com) 
BAC Wei"'" http //users.aol.com/gsgra/bac98 html BAC Hotline: (415) 561-9228 
crss:ss:r:s' 1. r-rr~r;:rnrs~s:u:ns:usrsssnsrn:~s:~.ss.:=s=sss::s:r:s:u:rH:usrss:rs:::s:rs:r:s:rrsrrr:r;s::rr::St 

~~;) 



MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 
4226 East 15th Street 
Long Beach, Ca 90804 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

Los Angeles Rodeol5 
April 9-11 1999 

(562)498-1675 for details 
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